Important changes to your right to receive benefits from the end of the EU transitional arrangements after leaving the EU from 1st July 2021.  
The Home Office European Union Settlement Scheme (EUSS) Grace Period ended on 30 June 2021. 
In order to continue to have the right to live and work in the UK, including access to benefits and services, European Economic Area (EEA) and Swiss nationals need to apply for/have been granted Settled Status (Indefinite Leave to Remain in the UK) or Pre-Settled Status (Leave to Remain in the UK).
EEA and Swiss nationals who have not applied for/been granted Settled or Pre-Settled Status will be deemed not to qualify for benefits and they will become Persons Without Immigration Status after 30 June 2021 (end of the Grace Period).
We have received information from the Home Office that you have not yet applied and therefore will no longer be entitled to receive Housing Benefit and or Council Tax Reduction. This will also affect any other Benefits or Tax Credits you currently receive.  
If you have not yet applied you must do so immediately. You can do this at the web page below , you can apply at:   gov.uk/eusettlementscheme or you can call 0300 123 7379  (Open: Monday to Friday, excluding bank holidays, 8am to 8pm. Saturday and Sunday, 9:30am to 4:30pm).  
If you do not apply and are not granted settled status, then you will no longer be entitled to receive Benefits in the UK. 

 



